


 

 

August 11, 2021 

Lauren Hoogkamer [sent via electronic mail] 
Assistant Historic Preservation Officer 
Planning and Development Services Department 
747 Market Street, Room 248 
Tacoma, WA 98402 

Re: College Park Historic District 

Dear Ms. Hoogkamer: 

On behalf of the Washington Trust for Historic Preservation, I am submitting this letter of 
support for the proposed College Park Historic District. The Washington Trust is a nonprofit 
organization dedicated to saving the places that matter in Washington State and to promoting 
sustainable and economically viable communities through historic preservation.  

We understand the Landmarks Preservation Commission adopted a tentative review schedule 
for consideration of the proposed College Park Historic District. We are pleased to see the 
schedule in place along with the multi-faceted, public approach for reviewing the proposal. We 
look forward to tracking this process, learning more information about the proposal, and posing 
questions as they may arise.  

As a Historic District listed in the National Register of Historic Places, College Park features over 
575 homes – the vast majority of which contribute to the overall character of the district. 
Building stock dates primarily from the 1920s, representing working- and middle-class homes 
that served Tacoma’s growing population at the time. Collectively, the district represents an 
important era in the city’s development while also featuring an important array of building 
styles. Given the current recognition of College Park as a National Register-listed Historic 
District, The Washington Trust supports effort to secure local designation as a Historic Special 
Review District.  

We look forward to following the review process for this proposal and appreciate the 
opportunity to submit comments both presently and in the future. 

Sincerely, 

 
Chris Moore 
Executive Director 
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August 6, 2021 
 
 
 
Reuben McKnight 
Historic Preservation Office 
747 Market Street, Room 345 
Tacoma, WA  98402 
 
Dear Reuben, 
 
On behalf of the Board of Historic Tacoma, I am pleased to write this 
letter of support for the listing of the National Register College Park 
Historic District on the Tacoma Register of Historic Places, and to 
endorse its designation as a Historic Special Review District. 
 
College Park represents a significant period of development in Tacoma 
both historically and architecturally. Its streetcar development pattern and 
modest, well-built homes perfectly reflect the optimism of mid-20th 
century Tacoma. The nomination is comprehensive and well executed. It 
has passed a high hurdle of review by the WA State Department of 
Archaeology and Historic Preservation and the National Park Service. 
and its listing on the National Register of Historic Places is a well-
deserved honor. 
 
This nomination comes before the Landmark Commission backed by an 
impressive volunteer effort and years of preparation and outreach. The 
support of the residents is well documented and speaks to the pride we all 
share in this legacy neighborhood. We urge you to take the most 
important step of local designation and ensure its continuing legacy. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kathleen Brooker, 
Board President 










